

April 15, 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Norfolk Public School's district Standards of Learning (SOL) upcoming test window is listed below. Each school selects their testing dates within the division window. Be advised, all dates are subject to change due to circumstances.

- Spring Term Grad and Specialty Session SOLs (High School): April 29-May 3
- Spring Non-Writing End of Course (EOC) SOLs (High School): May 6-May 31

SOL tests measure achievement of the Virginia Standards of Learning in grades 3 through End-of-Course (high school). In addition, at the End-of-Course level SOL tests are required to verify credit for graduation. The SOL tests continue to be required to administer in a face-to-face setting. All will be administered online, unless otherwise indicated via a school committee.

Parents/Guardians will be notified of results through the online Parent Portal provided by VDOE for all tests except Writing. The Parent Portal is a system that will allow parents to log in to see their child's test scores. Scores will be available in the Parent Portal and available in ParentVUE. Claim Codes and Score Reports will be available in ParentVUE under documents. Use the Claim Code to see scores and specific skills performed well and those for which additional support may be needed in the Parent Portal.

Below is Maury High School's testing schedule for the testing window April 29-May 31, 2024:

Term Grad and Specialty Sessions Only	End of Course (EOC) SOLs
April 29- May 3, 2024	May 6 – May 31, 2024
April 29-Science and Math	May 6 & 7- Biology
April 30-History and Reading	May 8 & 9-Algebra 1
May 1-Makeups and TG students with more than one test	May 10-Geometry and Algebra 2
May 2-Paper tests, Makeups, and TG students with more than	May 13-Chemistry, Makeups & VSA
one test	May 14 & 15-Reading
May 3-Makeups	May 16-World Geography
	May 17- Environmental Science and Makeups
	May 20-Makeups
	May 21-World History 1
	May 22-World History 2 & VA US History
	May 23-VSA & Makeups
	May 24-Makeups
	May 28-31-Expedited Retakes

The IRW test will not be given during the 2023-2024 school year.

If your student continues to be learning in a virtual environment, you will be contacted by school staff to discuss individual test dates or email Mrs. Baker at mbaker@nps.k12.va.us to schedule.

If you have any questions or concerns about your child's participation in SOL testing, please contact Mrs. Baker.

Sincerely.

Ms. Karen Berg, Principal

mb